PRESBYTERIAN COMMITTEE ON THE SELF-DEVELOPMENT OF PEOPLE 

NATIONAL COMMITTEE MEETING

January 21-24, 2016
Charleston, SC
                        
MINUTES           
PRESBYTERIAN COMMITTEE ON THE SELF-DEVELOPMENT OF PEOPLE 

NATIONAL COMMITTEE MEETING

January 21-24, 2016
Charleston, SC
                        
MINUTES              

	Thursday January 21, 2016 invited guests and staff convened with dinner at St James Presbyterian Church in Charleston, SC. Our guests included: Mary Porter and Barbara Lundy, members of the SDOP Committee of Charleston Presbytery.
The greeting was given by Cynthia White, SDOP Coordinator.  The welcome was extended by Selma Jackson, National Committee Chairperson. 
The dinner was followed by a conversation with members of Charleston Presbytery.
Friday, January 22, 2016 the Self-Development of People National Committee meeting convened at 9:00 a.m.
Dr. Brenda A. Nelson, who is currently a member of Mother Emanuel AME Church in downtown Charleston where she serves as a member of the Ministerial Staff opened the meeting with prayer and bible study following.

The following Committee members were present:

John Etheredge                                 Johnnie Monroe  
Oscar Heyward                                 Sarah Jane Moore                                                                         

Bernadette Hightower-Hughes         Joe Love Nelson

Selma Jackson, Chairperson             John (Pat) Osoinach

Joseph Johnson                                Rebecca Reyes, Vice Chairperson 
Sharon L. Ware                                Wesley Woo
Lawrence Low                                  Cathryn Surgenor

The following staff members were present:

Clara Nunez,  Margaret Mwale, Teresa Bidart, and Cynthia White

Excused Absence:

Cynthia Hayes, Lisa Leverette, Shavon Starling-Louis, Laura Krauss
Unexcused Absence: Jonas Georges. 
The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE the Proposed Agenda 
The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE the September 17-19, 2015 National Committee minutes.
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Strategic Thinking presentation by members of the Steering Committee. The Steering Committee Strategic Thinking session was led by Latrice Collins of Career Brand Solutions.
National Committee members discussed the presentation and made the following recommendations:

· Approve Overview Statement (Elevator Speech): “Self-Development of People is a ministry of the Presbyterian Church (USA) that provides grants to groups of economically poor people seeking empowerment and justice”. The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
· Criteria #1 be revised to read: Be submitted and controlled by the same group of economically poor people who will benefit directly from it. The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
· Criteria #5 be revised to read “Use peaceful means to accomplish its goals and objectives.” The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
· Approve revising Core Strategies to: 
· Promote Justice (Amos 5:24 – “Let justice run down as waters, and

       righteousness as a mighty stream”)
· Build Stronger Communities (Isaiah 65: 21-22 “And they shall build
        houses, and inhabit them; and they shall plant vineyards, and eat the
        fruit of them.  They shall not build, and another inhabit; they shall 
        not plant and another eat; for as the days of a tree are the days of my 
        people, and mine elect shall long enjoy the work of their hands.”)
·  Seek Economic Equity (Matthew 20: 1-16 "As a symbol for God, a 
                         landowner is persistently seeking laborers for his vineyard. What he 
                         promises each, regardless of how long they work, is enough wage to 
                         provide for life. This is not a parable about how to run a business 
                         but a parable that exposes the radical generosity of God and God's 
                        deep concern that everyone be able to sustain life."

· To work towards Mission/Operating budget with a ratio 70%/30%
· Number on National Committee be reduced to 16, with each Task Force having 4 members

The recommendations were voted on in an omnibus motion. The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE the recommendations. The following recommendation was pulled from the omnibus motions:
· Approve newly designed logo for SDOP – not approved. The Committee

        voted to maintain the current logo adding the SDOP tagline: People 
        investing in people”

The Committee discussed the marketing strategy in the report. To further develop that strategy a committee consisting of Sharon Ware, John Etheredge, and Selma Jackson was established.
South Carolina Sea Island Small Farmer Cooperative member Curtis Inabinett visited with the SDOP National Committee and gave an update on the group’s activities. He presented a token of appreciation to SDOP from the farmers and from him personally.

The Committee recessed for lunch at 1:15 p.m. 

Standing Committees convened following lunch.

2:00 P.M. -   4:00 P.M.
              Members Engagement Meeting

                                                         Community Relations Meeting

Church-wide Relations Meeting

International Task Force Meeting

4:15 P.M.


Domestic Task Force Meetings 

Midwest 

Northeast 

South 

West 

The National Committee members and staff shared dinner with Anita Singleton-Prather, Gullah storyteller from Beau fort, SC. Following dinner Ms. Prather delighted the Committee with a historical presentation on The Gullah culture. 

Saturday, January 23, 2016 the Steering Committee reconvened at 9:00 a.m.

The National Committee reconvened at 9:30 a.m.

Opening prayer and bible study was led by Reverend Edward Ducree from Emanuel African Methodist Episcopal Church.

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Steering Committee report presented by Selma Jackson.
The following meeting dates/locations for the Steering Committee were shared:
March 3-5 Memphis , TN
July 15-16, Mobile AL
Dec 8-9 New England
The following dates/locations were presented for 2016 National Committee meetings:

May 19-21Cleveland, OH

September 23-24 Austin Seminary, Austin, TX 

The National Committee voted to change Cleveland to Louisville to celebrate the ministry of the retiring SDOP staff members.
The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
Reported that the members of SDOP Nominating Committee will be Pat Osoinach (West Task Force), Sarah Jane Moore (Midwest Task Force), Rebecca Reyes (South Task Force), and Oscar Heyward (Northeast Task Force).
Noted that after General Assembly at least two persons would be needed on the International Task Force). These appointments will be made by the SDOP Coordinator and the Vice Chairperson.
 
In response to staff downsizing, Steering Committee recommends that the National Committee appoint the Steering Committee as a commission to develop and immediately implement an interim management strategy until such time as a coordinator for SDOP is named.

The National Committee voted to amend the recommendation:

In response to staff departures the Steering Committee recommended that the National Committee appoint the Steering Committee as a commission to develop and immediately implement an Interim management strategy, working in partnership with director of Compassion Peace, and Justice until such time as a Coordinator for SDOP is named.

The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Staff report presented by Cynthia White. 
 Instead of presenting the report written by each staff member Cynthia reported on
  the tasks that the staff was involved after the September National meeting such as:

1. Review and organizing of the SDOP network drive.

2. Revision of all SDOP forms including the domestic application and narrative and financial reports.
3. Teresa and Clara worked on bringing the SDOP Website in compliance with the website being designated for PMA
4. Wrote and provided story information to Communications Department for inclusion to CPJ newsletter highlighting SDOP and the larger communications network highlighting the 45th anniversary of SDOP.
5. Margaret, Teresa, and Mary Lewis worked on a collaborative map to show the projects that have been funded by all OGHS programs.
Cynthia elaborated on the recommendations presented by the Steering Committee on staff departures.

Reported that “Early separation packages” have been offered to PMA staff 60+ 
with 5 years of continuance service. Wayne Gnatuk immediately accepted the     offer. His last day with SDOP was January 15. Mary McAdory and Mary Lewis and Cynthia White have accepted the offer. Mary & Mary’s last day will be February 29. Cynthia’s last day will be in mid-March.”
It was sadness and joy that the National Committee received this information.

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Financial report presented by Oscar Heyward.

Oscar and the Committee discussed SDOP finances, cost allocations and 2016 budget cuts.  

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Compassion, Peace and Justice report presented by Sara Lisherness, Director of Compassion, Peace and Justice.

Sara Lisherness reported that the new PMA Interim, Tony De La Rosa, started on December 2015. She noted that he has extensive experiences with middle governing bodies. She reported on her recent experiences with the Special Offering Ambassador trip to New York. A part of that meeting was the Ambassadors visiting Damayan, a SDOP community partner.
The Committee recessed for lunch at 12:00 noon. Kaylan Green, Eccence Green, and Barbara Kinsburg, members of Matanoia Youth Entrepreneurship Center, and Joseph Fields from Sea Island Farmers Cooperative, SDOP funded groups, shared the lunch with Committee members. Selma opened lunch with a prayer.

The Committee reconvened at 1:00 P.M. with a conversation with Matanoia’s group members.
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE  the Midwest Task Force report
The Midwest T/F reviewed two new applications. One group will be contacted for clarifications.

The Task Force presented for information:

Stitching up Detroit, Detroit, MI
Validation/Funding:  $5,000 for technical assistance 
Payment Schedule:   Lump Sum
The next meeting will be a February16 conference call at 1:30 PM. 
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE  the Northeast Task Force report
Three précis were presented for validation and funding.

Somali Bantu Community Mutual Assistance Association of Lewiston/Auburn, Lewiston, ME
Validation/Funding:  $14,300 
Payment Schedule: Quarterly

The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
Damayan Cleaning Cooperative, New York, NY

Validation/Funding:  $15,000 
Payment Schedule: Quarterly

The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
Wayside Outreach and Development Inc., Brooklyn, NY
Validation/Funding:  $4,000 
Payment Schedule: Quarterly

The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
The Task Force VOTED TO RESCIND   the following project because of lack of communication:

Olneyville Neighborhood Association, Providence, RI  for $5,000
The next meeting will be a March 31 conference call at 7:00 PM. 
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE  the South Task Force report
Two précis were presented for validation and funding.

VEGGI Farmer's Cooperative, New Orleans, LA

Validation/Funding:  $15,000 
Payment Schedule: Quarterly

The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
Equipping, Encouraging & Empowering Workers in Vredenburgh, Vredenburgh, AL

Validation/Funding:  $14,450 
Payment Schedule: Quarterly

The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
2016 meetings schedule were shared:
 February 24 in Charlotte (no hotel needed)
 July 21 in Charleston
 November 17 in Houston
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the West Task Force report.

Two précis were presented for validation and funding.
Families & Criminal Justice, Los Angeles, CA

Validation/Funding:  $14,450 
Payment Schedule: Quarterly

The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
Indigenous Radio Station 94.1 FM, Oxnard KIND-LP, Oxnard, CA

Validation/Funding:  $15,000 
Payment Schedule: Quarterly

The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE
The next meeting will be a March 18  conference call at 1:30 PM. Pacific time

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the International Task Force report.

2016 will be the last year in Belize. Nine groups have been funded. Lisa and Cynthia will visit Belize in February. The Task Force is currently considering other countries such as Guatemala, Guyana, and Trinidad and Tobago for the next country of focused engagement.
After the General Assembly meeting in June 2016, new committee members will be appointed to serve on the International Task Force.
Cynthia reported the visit of the Sierra Leone Council of Churches General Secretary, Ebun James, and the Agricultural Mission representative, Winston G. Carroo to the Presbyterian Center in January. These visits were to engage in a comprehensive review of the West Africa Initiative along with Hunger Program, and Presbyterian Disaster Assistance staff.
The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Community Relations Committee report.

John Etheredge, Chairperson of the Community Relation Committee reminded Committee members of the outreach to conduct with funded community groups. 
 

1.  When first quarterly report is received by Task Force  chair and/or person making site visit, the site visitor will contact funded group to cover four topics::

 

a.  Praise group for their work and accomplishments
b.  Ask if they know or have talked to groups that we might form a partnership
c.  Offer to conduct a workshop for their area
d.  Offer to send SDOP material to display in their location
 

 Have committee member report telephone call results at next Task Force meeting.

To further promote SDOP a check is being developed to present to groups for publicity.  This process will work when a group is funded, the chairperson will contact the group for a photo session.  The purpose of this process is to help educate Presbyterians about Self-Development of People ministry and encourage other groups to apply for funding.   If it is cost prohibitive for a National Committee member to present the check, local person who went on the site visit or a local pastor can make the presentation.  The picture/write up will be placed in local newspapers.  Placing in newspaper will be handled by SDOP.

 

Cynthia White and Margaret Mwale will work on designing check.
  

This Committee will suspend developing a process with young adults as Church-Wide Relations Committee is undertaking this project.

The Committee VOTED TO RECEIVE the Church-wide Relations Committee report.

Sara Jane Moore, Chairperson of this Committee shared the ideal model for setting up Minutes for Missions and other engagements in Presbyterian Churches following National Committee meeting.
· When National selects a city for a meeting it should be a city where SDOP has friends/connections.  
· When the meeting date is set, someone from the Church-wide Committee contacts the EP and notifies him/her of the date and offer to do MFM’s, preaching, or adult Sunday Schools.  A face to face meeting between our local contact and the EP is ideal. 
· If that is not possible, someone from Church-wide or the contact should email pastors of most likely churches to offer the Sunday activities and tell them you will follow up by phone within two weeks.  
· Set up a spread sheet with the names and info from all the churches.  
· Follow up by phone and see how many will schedule us and make note of the contact person if not the pastor. 
· Recruit committee members to do the presentations.  
· Email the pastors the name/contact info of the person who will be in their church.  Committee members and church contact person connect with each other to work out details. 

The focus groups resulting from the Steering Committee Strategic Thinking were discussed.
The following recommendations were presented from the Mid-Council SDOP Review Task Force:
· As a pilot project, choose four Presbyteries as participants, and send them 
notification of their annual amount of funding along with a check for the same amount. Each of the four Presbyteries will then receives funding applications, review them, and make decisions about funding each one.  Following decisions, the Presbytery will write a check to the project for presentation at a local congregation or Presbytery meeting. The Presbytery’s SDOP Committee will send the national SDOP office a one project summary form with pictures attached. The Presbytery must return any unspent monies at year’s end; if unspent monies are not returned, the unspent amount will be deducted from next year’s check to that Presbytery. (This recommendation is based on materials received from Ken Graham, Chair of Long Island Presbytery’s SDOP Committee.

 

· National SDOP Staff and the National Committee itself through its 
Domestic Task Forces should more aggressively contact Presbyteries who haven’t filed Certification Applications by reviewing Certification Status Reports (CSR) at each Task Force Meeting, and checking in with Mid Councils as appropriate.

 

· Domestic Task Force members should be in regular touch with existing 
committees during the year, to see how they are doing and to offer support. 

 

· National Committee members and staff should give plenty of 

Advance notice when they will be making site visits and are requesting Presbytery/Synod staff/pastors and/or SDOP Committee members to accompany them on the site visit.  Failure to do so results in a negative image of SDOP in that Presbytery!

 

· The annual budget for each Mid Council SDOP Committee should be
given to them no later than by May 1.

 

· Certification Training and the Certification Approval Process need to be
 more aligned.  Recommended moving to a three-year rotational system based upon Task Force Regions, in which each Mid Council SDOP Committee is both trained and certified every three years. (Because we have few SDOP Committees in the West Task Force region, Mid Council Committees in the West can be done the same year as the Midwest Region). 

 
The Committee VOTED TO APPROVE recommendations from the Mid Council Review task Force.
Joseph reported on New Orleans Louisiana (NOLA) initiative. The group will met with 11 potential applicants. One of the groups submitting an application and is under review by the South Task Force.

The Committee discussed how to get more millennials involved in SDOP.
The National Committee members recognized Cynthia’s superb work as SDOP Director for the last 15 years and for 37 years total working with SDOP ministry. 
Selma Jackson closed the meeting with prayer.

Meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Teresa Bidart
Bilingual Administrative Assistant/Meeting Planner
	
	CONVENED

ROLL CALL

ACTION:  01-0116
Approved Agenda  
ACTION:  02-0116
Approved September 17-19, 2015 minutes.
ACTION:  03-0116 
Received the Steering Committee presentation. 
ACTION:  04-0116 Approved recommendations from Steering Committee Strategy Thinking Session.
ACTION:  05-0116 Did not approve recommendation from Steering Committee Strategy Thinking Session to change SDOP logo.

RECONVENED

RECONVENNED

ACTION:  06-0116

Received the Steering Committee Report

ACTION:  06-0116 Approved 2016 National Committee dates and locations.

ACTION:  07-0116 National 
approved commissioning the Steering Committee to act an interim management until a SDOP Coordinator is named.

ACTION:  08-0116

Received staff report

ACTION:  09-0116
Received the Financial Report

ACTION:  10-0116

Received the CPJ Report
RECONVENED

TASK FORCE REPORTS

MIDWEST

ACTION:  11-0116
Received the Midwest Task Force Report

ACTION:  12-0116
VALIDATION/FUNDING

SM16001
NORTHEAST

ACTION:  13-0116
Received the Northeast Task Force Report

ACTION: 14-0116
VALIDATION/FUNDING

SN15012
ACTION:  15-0116
VALIDATION/FUNDING

SN15015
ACTION:  16-0116
VALIDATION/FUNDING

SN15017

ACTION:  17-0116
Rescind SN13010 for $ 5,000
SOUTH

ACTION: 18-0116
Received the South Task Force Report
ACTION: 19-0116
VALIDATION/FUNDING

SS15010

ACTION: 20-0116
VALIDATION/FUNDING

SS15011

WEST

ACTION: 21-0116
Received the West Task Force Report
ACTION: 22-0116
VALIDATION/FUNDING

SW14014
ACTION: 23-0116
VALIDATION/FUNDING
SW15008
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

ACTION: 24-0116
Received the International Task Force Report

ACTION: 25-0116
Received the Community Relations Committee report
ACTION: 26-0116
Received the Church-wide Relations Committee report

ACTION: 27-0116 Approved recommendations from Mid Council Review Task Force



5

